

Kelvin Hall School, Bricknell Avenue, Hull, East Yorkshire HU5 4QH Telephone: (01482) 342229 Fax: (01482) 346817 Email: info@kelvinhall.net Twitter: @kelvinhall_hull www.kelvinhall.net

Headteacher: Mr C Leng
Deputy Headteachers: Mrs C Grandidge, Mrs L Piercy, and Mr J Shaw

Monday, 16th June 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

Re: Year 9 End of Year Exams

As we approach the last half-term of this academic year, students will be starting to prepare for their upcoming End of Year Exams.

End of Year exams are a vital assessment point for students to show their knowledge and learning from the academic year. The exams inform the start of Year 9, as well as ensuring the students and their teachers are able to see their areas of strength and any areas in their learning that they need intervention or support.

The exam timetable can be found here.

From the week commencing 16th June, students will be sitting their exams. The following exams will be completed in the exam hall:

19th June: Maths20th June: Science27th June: English

Students will also be completing some End of Year assessments in the classroom during their curriculum lessons. These will be taking place in a number of their subjects and will be communicated through the assessment communications you receive, and teachers will share this with them in advance too.

In order to support students' preparations for these exams, they will be completing revision in lessons on the curriculum covered this year. Students should also prepare for these exams at home by using the following tools to help them:

- Google Classroom: all lessons for all subjects are available on Google Classroom
- Revision resources and links shared with the curriculum messages you receive each half-term
- Sparx Maths, Sparx Reader and Sparx Science

At the beginning of this half-term, you received an assessment summary with updated revision links specific to each subject. There are also some suggested revision resources provided with this letter.













If you have any questions, please contact me by email (<u>piercylauren@thrivetrust.uk</u>) or by telephone on 01482 342229.

Kind regards,

Mrs Piercy Deputy Headteacher Kelvin Hall School

Resources for Catch-Up Learning and Revision

Student lesson resources from their classes this year https://classroom.google.com/

Help accessing Google Classroom and suggested independent revision and catch-up resources provided by Kelvin Hall department leaders

https://www.kelvinhall.net/curriculum-home-learning

Kelvin Independence - Revision resources and exam questions provided by Kelvin Hall teachers. https://sites.google.com/kelvinhall.net/kelvinindependence/home

Key Stage 3 revision resources https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/levels/z4kw2hv











